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Consideration of the Ōpōtiki Harbour Development Project 
1. The proposed Ōpōtiki Harbour Development project (the proposal) is an agenda item for 

discussion at the Regional Economic Development (RED) Ministers meeting on 2 May 2018. 

2. We understand that the Independent Advisory Panel (IAP), is aiming to provide you with 
advice on whether the proposal should receive investment prior to the RED Ministers 
meeting. The IAP will not be in attendance at the RED Ministers meeting. 

3. Officials attended both of the sessions where the IAP considered the proposal. We provide a 
summary of the key factors from IAP discussion impacting the Government’s ability to 
support the proposal below.  

Key Factors for the Proposal 
4. The IAP deliberation covered a wide range of issues but ultimately centred on four critical 

areas of concern around the Detailed Business Case (DBC) that Ōpōtiki District Council 
provided in support of the proposed Provincial Growth Fund (PGF) investment.  

5. Broadly, the Provincial Development Unit (PDU) and other Ministry of Business, Innovation 
and Employment (MBIE) officials agree with the factors the IAP identified. The four areas 
are:  

6. Accordingly, we anticipate that the IAP recommendation will be that the Ōpōtiki Harbour 
Development proposal not receive PGF investment, but that the community be encouraged 
to consider creative alternative economic development proposals that might be considered 
for PGF support. 
 

7. The IAP has considered that there could be an impact on the Agreement in Principle (AIP) 
the Crown reached with Whakatohea for a settlement package in 2017 but this did not 
appear to impact their view of the fundamental case for harbour investment. 
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8. 

Recommendations 
9. Note the IAP may provide you with independent advice on whether to invest in the Ōpōtiki 

Harbour Development proposal prior to the RED Ministers meeting on Wednesday 2 May 
2018. 
 

10. Note the summary of key issues that IAP identified with the Detailed Business Case that 
Ōpōtiki District Council provided in support of their PGF application.  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

Nigel Bickle  
Head of Provincial Development Unit 
 
24 / 04 / 2018 
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